72 MINION fusf

Dear Fellow Laborers in the Gospel, Fall 2024

I have an exciting answer to prayer to share with you. A young man who used to live here has been going thru
some difficult things in his life. We have been praying for his salvation for about two years. He moved away recently,
but last week I was speaking to him on the phone. He opened up to me in a way that he has never before. I spent about
an hour going thru the gospel with him, and he prayed to trust Christ as his Savior! Please pray for Mr. M as he begins
his new life as a Christian, and pray that I can find a good church for him to attend near where he lives.

We are thankful for how God works in lives. Another man whom we discipled earlier this year followed the
Lord in baptism, and he and his wife joined the church. It has been good to see some spiritual growth in some other
people as well. Please continue to pray for us as the spiritual warfare that we face is not easy. It is discouraging to
see some people become less committed to the Lord, but we know that God can work in hearts.

We had a good week of VBS in July with a number of new kids out. Our teen and family camp that we hold
with the other churches here in NL was a blessing as well. In August, we had to travel down to the US Consulate in
Halifax to do some paperwork. It was a blessing to spend a few days away and visit two churches while we were
there.

In September, the Canadian National Pastors Conference was held in St. John’s an hour away from us. It
was a blessing to help with some music in the services. It was a great time of fellowship with other pastors and
missionaries from across Canada. The messages and the fellowship times were encouraging.

I (Nate) am thankful for the opportunity I had to travel to a missions conference in North Carolina at the
beginning of October to present our ministry there. It was a blessing to be able to see my parents and a few of my
siblings briefly as well.

Thank you so much for your prayers for our daughter Reya. She is 7 months old and beginning to crawl. She is
a happy baby and seems to be doing well with her kidney issues. We have had several appointments to check on it,
and there seem to be no negative changes for now. We would appreciate it if you would keep her in your prayers.

Please pray for our church anniversary services next weekend. We will have a special dinner and a service
with guests invited to hear the Gospel. The other pastors in Newfoundland also will be joining us for a brief get
together and fellowship before the winter begins. It is always a busy time, but a blessing. Pray that we would have
unsaved folks that will hear the Gospel with open hearts and be saved. Also pray that we will be a blessing to the
other pastors.

Please pray for our preparations for the Christmas parade outreach. We plan to distribute about 1000 treat
bags with Gospel tracts again. We are also working on our plans for our other Christmas events.

For churches who need an updated family photo, one can be found on
our website at www.theminionfamily.com. Thank you for your faithful prayers
and partnership with us! It means so much to know people are holding the ropes
and praying for God to work thru us here in Newfoundland.

For the Gospel and His glory,

Nate, Christy, Vera, Emma, Ezra, Cara, and Reya Minion
“To preach the Gospel in the Regions Beyond”

2 Corinthians 10:16
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